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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To seek approval from Housing Committee for the Service Plan for Strategic Housing Services (attached at Appendix A).

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· Council Ambitions – to match the supply of homes in our area with the identified housing need and to help make peoples lives safer and healthier.

· Community Objectives – access for all housing.

· Other Considerations – Service Plans are a useful tool in ensuring that we provide efficient services based on identified customer needs.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
2006/07 was the first time that Ribble Valley had service plans that covered all of its service areas and that were produced in a corporate and consistent way.  The Service Plan at appendix A builds on the plan from last year incorporating changes that have been introduced following consultation with all Service Managers to see what improvements were required.  All changes are highlighted in red type.

3
ISSUES

3.1
All actions, but 2, in the service plan for 2006/07 have either been achieved or are on target.

3.2
The Action Plan for 2007/08 will be drawn up following consultation with our partners and stakeholders at the Housing forum event on 8 November 2006.  The proposed action plan will be available at Housing Committee on 16 November 2006.  Priorities will include:

· Affordable housing

· Energy efficiency

· Equity release scheme

· Homelessness Consultation

3.3
The overriding priority in respect of  Strategic Housing Service is to consider the restructuring of the section should tenants vote in September 2007 to transfer to a new Registered Social Landlord.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications

· Resources – restructuring of the Strategic Housing Services Section is likely to have a long-term financial impact on the Council.  However, the actual costs will not be identified until decisions are taken about the proposed structure and the role of the Housing Services Manager.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – none.
· Political – affordable housing is one of the Council’s priorities and, therefore, it is important that the service is resourced effectively.

· Reputation – historically, small district councils who have undertaken stock transfer without considering their residual roles and responsibilities in detail have performed poorly, post transfer, in relation to strategic housing.  As a result, they have received unsatisfactory ratings under Government Audit arrangements which may result in loss of reputation.
5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

5.1
 Consider the content of the Service Plan, particularly in relation to proposed actions for 2007/08.

5.2
Suggest amendments to be incorporated prior to the plan being submitted to the budgetary process.

JOHN HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

BACKGROUND PAPERS: Appendix A attached

For further information please ask for 
Christine Grimshaw
, tel: 01200 414469
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